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CPUC Drives California Toward a Clean Energy Future 
 

SAN FRANCISCO, Feb. 15, 2024 – The California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) today took 

significant steps to accelerate California’s progress toward a clean energy future. In a new decision in 

the CPUC’s Integrated Resource Planning proceeding, the CPUC adopted a plan to advance clean 

energy production while prioritizing affordability. The plan’s combination of a diverse set of resources 

cost-effectively achieves clean energy production, reducing greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions, and uses 

the most aggressive state planning target for the energy sector. 

 

Key highlights from the decision include: 

 

Clean Energy Resources 

 

GHG Emission Reduction 

The CPUC approved a comprehensive plan to reduce statewide annual GHG emissions from the electric 

sector to 25 million metric tons (MMT) by 2035. Representing the most aggressive end of the range 

identified by the California Air Resources Board, this plan will achieve a nearly 60 percent reduction 

compared to 2020 levels. The plan outlines preferred energy resources for providers under the CPUC’s 

jurisdiction to meet California’s grid needs, strategically designed to achieve the 25 MMT GHG target 

while ensuring a reliable and affordable power supply. 

 

Clean Energy Capacity 

The decision mandates the construction of more than 56 gigawatts (GW) of new clean energy resources 

by 2035, including plans for 4.5 GW of offshore wind, showcasing the State’s commitment to diverse 

renewable energy infrastructure. 
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Efficient Transmission Planning 

 

Strategic Recommendations  

The CPUC’s decision recommends to the California Independent System Operator (CAISO) that the 

resource portfolio achieving the 25 MMT GHG goal be the foundation for planning transmission 

investments. These investments are crucial for integrating more than 56 GW of new generation and 

storage into California’s evolving energy landscape by 2035. 

 

“Our decision solidifies California’s global leadership in addressing climate change through accelerating 

the progress toward clean energy for all, with a keen attention to affordability to ensure we meet our 

greenhouse gas reduction goals while minimizing impacts on customer bills,” said CPUC President 

Alice Reynolds. 

 

“Our decision advances the State’s clean energy goals, incorporates significant amounts of offshore 

wind to be developed, and reflects a longer planning horizon to ensure the electric transmission system 

can accommodate these new clean energy resources in a timely manner,” said Commissioner Darcie L. 

Houck.  

 

The proposal voted on is available here. 

 

Documents related to the proceeding are available here. 

 

### 

 

About the California Public Utilities Commission 

The CPUC regulates services and utilities, protects consumers, safeguards the environment, and assures 

Californians access to safe and reliable utility infrastructure and services. Visit www.cpuc.ca.gov for 

more information.
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